
Americana Gardens HOA ~ Effective May 18, 2020 

POOL & SPA AREA 

GUIDELINES 
 Six feet of separation applies while using the pools, spas and deck areas. 

 No large groups or pool parties. 

 Residents of the same household may swim together without restrictions. 

 Lounge chairs and tables will remain secured and are not to be used. 

 Residents should wear a cloth face covering when traveling through common 

areas of the property where it may not be possible to maintain physical 

distancing, including to and from the pools, spas and barbeque area. 

 Residents should supply their own hand sanitizer and use it frequently. 

 Spas are limited to no more than 2 persons at a time following the six feet 

separation rule. This does not apply to persons from the same household. 

 Due to staffing and other logistical concerns, the Association has no specific 

disinfection plan in place. It is therefore up to the residents utilizing the pool & 

spa facilities and surrounding areas to accept the responsibility to complete all 

disinfection tasks. Residents assume all personal risk for non-adherence.  

 It is recommended to use an EPA-approved disinfectant on commonly touched 

surfaces, including but not limited to: gates, latch, pool handrails, countertops, 

door handles, light switches, faucets, etc. Showers are to remain closed. 

 The HOA will continue to post signage to remind our residents to wash their 

hands regularly with soap and water, cover coughs & sneezes, and to avoid the 

pool area if they are experiencing symptoms of illness including a fever of 100F 

or above, sore throat, runny nose, chills, not feeling well, sneezing, coughing, 

abdominal pain or diarrhea. 

Safe water, sanitation and hygiene are essential to protecting human health 

during disease outbreaks. There is no evidence that COVID-19 can be spread to 

humans through the use of pools and spas, however, maintaining good chlorine 

levels in our community pools may help to prevent its spread. The Americana 

Gardens HOA has always and will continue to provide for optimum pool service 

ensuring the highest quality of water combined with proper levels of 

chemicals/pH balance in our pools and spas. 



 

These guidelines were developed by the  

Department of Environmental Health with input from Dr. Cameron Kaiser, 

 Riverside County public health officer, 

 and apply to pools and spas operated by Homeowners Associations. 

 

The Board of Directors at Americana Gardens HOA has carefully tailored the 

guidelines issued by the above agencies in order to more accurately reflect our 

own community’s needs and resident preferences. 

 

Please follow the guidelines as put forward. 

We appreciate your cooperation and concern in order to provide 

 a safe and sane experience for all members. 


